
 

  

   

 

 

  

 

Wednesday, 30 June 2021 

 

Dear Les  

 

 
 

 

 

 We are following all Queensland Government COVID guidelines 

 Our factories are continuing to operate, under strict COVID controls 

 Operational employees who live in Townsville but work at one of our 

Burdekin or Herbert factories are deemed essential workers  

 

 
 

 

As you would know, the Queensland Government yesterday issued a stay-at-home 

directive for Townsville, Magnetic Island and Palm Island, as well as 11 local government 

areas in southeast Queensland. 

 

The three-day lockdown took effect at 6pm yesterday (29 June) and runs until 6pm Friday, 

2 July. 

 

As an essential industry, we will continue to operate through this period, under strict 

COVID controls. 

 

Be assured that we are following all Queensland Government guidelines to maintain the 

safety of our people and the security of our operations. 

 

Employees who live and work in Townsville are working remotely from home during this 

period. 

 

Critical operational employees who live in Townsville but work at one of our Herbert or 



 

Burdekin mills are deemed essential workers. Provided they have not attended any of the 

Queensland Government listed exposure venues, they are authorised to travel to work. 

 

We are continuing to monitor Queensland Government updates and heed official advice. 

 

As always, we will keep you posted if there are any changes that impact our crushing 

operations. 

 

Best regards 

   

PAUL GIORDANI 

General Manager - Grower Relations and Cane Supply 

 

 

  

  

 


